
3-3-2022 Report of the Infrastructure Subcommittee  
 

 
1.  Nelvin to report on progress with foldable door panel vendors for dividing Orchard Room. 
REPORT:  Nelvin has met with the exclusive distributors of the three top manufacturers of 
foldable partitions.  
 
The partition manufacturers are Modern Fold, Modernco, and HufCor. 
 
Two of the distributors (Modern Fold and Modernco) provided a great deal of detail 
regarding what would be required to prepare the Orchard Room for the installation of 
foldable partitions.   
 
Nelvin, Freddie, and Bryant met with Ken Dellinger, the distributor for Modern Fold at the 
Orchard Room on Feb 18.  Mr. Dellinger installed foldable partitions at the Morgan Hill 
Library so the SCCLD has experience working with him and he understands working with the 
District.  Mr. Dellinger offered to provide us with drawings which will help progress the 
project and assist in our meeting with the Fire Marshall. 
 
2. Carolle to report on her son’s other ways of dividing the Orchard Room.  Please see 
attached pdf from Craig showing other ways. 
REPORT:  Drawing provided by Carolle’s son which shows how the Orchard Room could be 
divided if something other than a 50:50 divide was selected. 
 
3. Freddie has reached out to Fire Marshall to arrange meeting at Orchard Room. 
REPORT:  The Fire Department contact for Library issues provided by Rose is no longer with 
the SCCFD.  Freddie has left messages with new Deputy Fire Marshall in charge of Los Altos, 
Jose Garcia. 
 
4. Any news regarding fix for Patio Door at Woodland Branch? 
REPORT:  Bryant will investigate.  At present the door still won’t close due to air pressure 
from the HVAC.  Bryant will also investigate with the Maintenance Director whether there is 
any way the noise from activating the push bar can be dampened. 
 
The next meeting of the Infrastructure Subcommittee is scheduled for March 31 at 4:00pm. 


